LUDHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Devolution
The Parish Council has received the following information from County Councillor Bradnock concerning Devolution:

‘The Devolution package presented to the region by the Government comes as a 'complete package'; it is not possible to raise objections to aspects of it at the moment. The reason an elected mayor is part of it is so that the Government has one point of contact, not the 23 different authorities, and they would also be accountable, having had a significant devolution of power.

There will be a meeting of the full Council of Norfolk County Council on 27 June when the debate will be about the Devolution process and Scheme of Governance. The Council has to take the decision about going to public consultation which is part of the democratic process. The period for public consultation starts on 4th July until 22 August when all of us can forward our comments. The council will then present the results of the consultation to the Secretary of State. His report will come back to Norfolk County Council in October 2016 when the final decision will need to be made.

If anyone would like to raise objections or express concerns to the Devolution package they can write to the Secretary of State, Greg Clark; the EDP or George Nobbs, Leader of Norfolk County Council. The period of public consultation in the summer will be the time when individuals, the Parish Council, businesses, etc can present objections, concerns and comments. 
Information about devolution for East Anglia can be found on the website, https://eastangliadevo.co.uk’

Boat Waste bins

Please do not use the boat waste bins on the Staithes at Ludham Bridge and Womack.  These bins are for use by people on boats.  This is even more important than ever now, as Parish Councils try to get across to North Norfolk District Council that they are not responsible for boat waste and should not have to take over the costs involved.  

Delay to the opening of St Benet’s Path

The Parish Council had been assured that the St Benet’s to Ludham Bridge path would open soon, but one of the legal agreements (which had been put in place between the Broads Authority and all the relevant landowners) will now have to be re-drafted and signed due to a change of ownership.  This will hold up the opening of the path and the Broads Authority staff have not given a new opening date
Planning Applications
The following planning application was considered by the Parish Council at the meeting in May:
a. NNDC.  PF/16/0414.  Keepers Cottage, Lovers Lane.  Erection of single storey extension to side of dwelling.  Supported by the Parish Council
b. NNDC.  PF/16/0389.  Windyridge, Norwich Road.  Erection of single storey extension to side and rear and porch to front of dwelling.  Supported by the Parish Council
The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Tuesday 7th June 2016 at 7.30pm
Website: Ludhampc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk

Clerk: Jo Beardshaw, ludhamparishclerk@hotmail.co.uk.  01692 670787

